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Mourning for a

Great Friend, Wonderful Person
Trustee & Editor of ARCO-Es

Member & Enthusiastic
Volunteer
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hurst, E- El Puntal, Jose-M. Rodriguez Linde, E- Almería, Henk Zwartepoorte, NL-Rotterdam

Editors
Terry Gildert Sylvia Geldeard Judy Longhurst

e say good bye to an unforgettable friend
Terry Gildert

Passed away, Tuesday 21st, Jan 2014
And leaves a huge gap

for all his friends

mailto:arco.spain05@gmail.com


Terry became member to ARCO-Spain in 2013 and immediately took over
responsibility, weekly volunteer work and collaboration, brought spirit and
activities as chief-editor for our newsletter, acted as fundraiser and trustee,
coordinator and organizer for first volunteers days and unforgettable our first
and successful 1st open day event on October 5th, 2013.

Terry was the person to put hands on, helping mentally and physically with ideas, patience, great
humor and own independent most helpful contributions

….and never having any a bad word for anyone or anything

Spring and early summer 2013…………..



Open Day & Inauguration of Centro de Interpretacíón de
Anfibios y Reptiles de la Provincia de Almería

It was a long term desire and effort to reach – TERRY greatly collaborated to its

development and success……

…….what we never forget and acknowledge every day having spent together

Terry by himself, almost ready for any type of help… ……….

……………………………………and surrounded by some of his closest friends



TERRY started as chief editor our first official newsletter
and gave it format and appearance
Assemblage meetings, volunteers day, preparation work, ....whatever
TERRY was always with us and will it always be

IN OUR MINDS AND HEARTS
Terry always was much and more than welcome to a
ll of his friends –

and he had many of us



Open Day. This was the first time that Arco opened its doors to the public

The Mayoress of Tabernas, Doña Maria Nieves Jaen Franco opened the day officially and
inaugurated Arco Nucleo as Centro de Interpretacíón de Anfibios y Reptiles de la Provincia de
Almería. Her presence and enthusiasm was hugely appreciated. Terry and many of his
friends helped to make it possible!!!
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Our evening of entertainment followed commencing at 8 p.m. with dinner at the restaurant of
Antonio Gazquez Expósito “Las Eras”. Course after course of delicious food was served, during
which music was provided by TERRY GILDERT, Andy & Nadine Highfield, Pete Thom and
Denis & Clive of Flashback.
The musicians had provided the great entertainment without payment for which we are extremely
grateful to all of them but was TERRY who organized and highlighted this special evening

It was the idea of
Terry

following with
the realisation

of a beneficial
concert helping
ARCO-Spain to
develop roots and
seeing blossoms

…with an extremely great

organized and performed

Evening Event at Antonio´s

LAS ERAS



Terry we all miss you – as great friend,
excellent singer and musician with an
almost never ending inspiring humor,
seriousness in the work and planning,
collaboration as indefatigable volunteer,
motivating motor and promotor,
organizer, trustee and chief editor…….
……………..your friends from ARCO-Spain
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